## **Town of Wareham**

## Marine Resources Commission

Meeting date: January 11, 2017

Attendees: Larry Bearse, Warren Hall, Jr., Don Jepson, Jim Smith

The meeting opened at 7:00 PM

The minutes for the December MRC meeting were read and approved.

The members present voiced their concern about delays in the selectmen's letter being written that was to be sent to the Army Corps of Engineers requesting dredging of the Wareham River channel.

The harbormaster was not in attendance so updates regarding the aforementioned and the various projects his department initiated were unavailable.

The membership discussed that it was not advisable to have a February meeting as several of the members would not be available to attend the second Wednesday in the month so no quorum could be attained.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM.

I attest these are the true MRC minutes of the meeting held January 11, 2017.

Donald H. Jepson, Chairman

Donald Hyter-

Please cc: Board of Selectmen, Harbormaster Office.